ALLOTMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Allotment Committee
Meeting held on Tuesday 6 March 2012 at 7.30pm at the Parish Council Centre.

PRESENT: Councillor’'s K. Hanmer, M. Hanmer and D. Plant.

12/215 Election of a Chairman

RESOLVED - that Clir. M. Hanmer be elected Chair for the forthcoming twelve months.
12/216 Apologies

RESOLVED - to accept apologies from ClIr. J. Thompson (hospital visiting)

12/217 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest in any item specified on the agenda.

12/218 To receive a copy of the Budget to date

A copy of the budget was tabled and accepted by the committee. It was noted that the
balance stands at £999.44,

12/219 To consider tenancy charges for 1% April 2012 - 31 March 2013.

RESOLVED - not to increase the annual tenancy charge of 10p per square metre standard
rate and 05p per square metre concessionary rate.

12/220 To consider the condition of Plot No. 15
The Chair informed members that the tenants started work on Plot 15 two weeks ago. The

Chair said that he will check that the plot has been tidied. It was AGREED to continue to
monitor Plot 15.

12/221 To consider the tenancy of Plot No. 24

The Clerk informed members that the tenant of Plot 24 passed away and it has been
tended by Mr. Edwards, who had been keeping the plot tidy for the tenant for some time
before he passed away. Mr. Edwards is now asking if he can rent the plot in his own right.
RESOLVED - to allow Mr. Edwards to take over the tenancy of Plot No. 24.

12/222 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION

The Chair said that at the next meeting of the Allotment Society he will ask members if
they need a skip or if they would like to reconsider having a large waste bin on site.

12/223 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING To be agreed at the AGM in May.
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